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        April 8, 2020 

 
Information Letter no. 9-2020 

 
 
Dear Member Federations,  
 
 
In reference to the information letter no. 25-2019 from November 10, 2019, 
because of COVID-19 Global pandemic EFC Comex strongly recommend                          
not booking airline tickets for EFC Congress to Sochi, scheduled on                        
September 12, 2020 as we cannot predict whether the Congress will take place 
on time. 
 
For now we know that hotel Radisson, where our Congress should take place, is 
prevented from hosting events due to the fact that clear restrictions are in place 
including no gatherings allowed over a certain number of participants and 
obligatory 14 days self-isolation for all the people entering Russia from abroad.  
 
During yesterday’s virtual Comex Meeting we asked EFC Legal Commission to 
carefully review our internal regulations and legal possibilities in case we are not 
able to organize our EFC Congress on time. 
 
We will keep you updated about further steps. 
 

Best regards, 
 

 

 


